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PRESIDENT’S LETTER 
 
Thank you for the great turnout at the “emergency” 
RFCA meeting on February 6, at which we discussed the 
future of Lake Accotink. Fairfax County Park Authority 
has undertaken to revise the Lake Accotink Park Master 
Plan, and there have been indications that the Park Au-
thority wants to get rid of the dam and, therefore, Lake 
Accotink as we know it.  
 
The lake is quickly filling with sediment, and the Park 
Authority must make some tough decisions. Dredging is 
very expensive and will require a bond for funding, but 
the dam currently traps nearly half of all sediment 
washed down from upstream. This makes the dam essen-
tial to the health of Accotink Creek below the dam. The 
lake is essential for many birds, including ospreys and 
the pair of nesting bald eagles and the juvenile bald ea-
gles that depend on it for food and habitat. It should go 
without saying that Lake Accotink is also a unique recre-
ational resource for Fairfax County. 
 
Please read the article “Lake Accotink Will Be Gone In 7 
Years” on page 8 of this issue of The Ravensworth 
Farmer to become familiar with the options regarding the 
lake’s future.  

 
Con’t Pg. 3 

REMINDER 
 

The Ravensworth Farmer may not be delivered to 
homes that compromise the safety of the scout 
troop that delivers it. This includes homes that 
may have loose or unfriendly pets, hazardous 

walkways, or other impediments to safe delivery 
by the scouts. The Farmer is always available for 
viewing one week aŌer home delivery on the Ra-

vensworth Farm web site, 
hƩp://www.ravensworthfarm.org. 

 
 

PAY DUES ONLINE 
 

Haven’t seen your block captain yet? No problem. 
Go to h p://pay.ravensworthfarm.org to join the 
Civic AssociaƟon. You can pay via PayPal or credit 
card. All Civic AssociaƟon members will receive a 
free copy of the Ravensworth Farm Community 
Directory. Civic AssociaƟon dues are $15 and cov-
er the cost of acƟviƟes ranging from entrance 

beauƟficaƟon to the Community BBQ, as well as 
publicaƟon of The Ravensworth Farmer.  
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RAVENSWORTH FARM CIVIC ASSOCIATION 
 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE   

President Allan Robertson 703-627-0219 prez@ravensworthfarm.org 

1st Vice President Scott Houghton 703-321-7320 vp1@ravensworthfarm.org 

2nd Vice President James Walkinshaw 703-314-1473 vp2@ravensworthfarm.org 

Recording Secretary Ginger Rogers 703-321-1151 recsec@ravensworthfarm.org 

Corresponding Secretary John Ritchie  corsec@ravensworthfarm.org 

Treasurer Phil Baxter  treasurer@ravensworthfarm.org 

STANDING COMMITTEES  

Public Service (Streets / Sidewalks) Tom Terry 703-209-2675 rfnw@ravensworthfarm.org 

Schools & Education Jill Mowbray 703-865-8368 bjm820@hotmail.com 

Green Committee Jim Hickey 703-321-8535  

Membership & Communications Elissa Myers 703-321-7590  

Zoning Committee Ellen Eggerton 703-321-4948  

SPECIAL COMMITTEES  

Entrance Committee James Walkinshaw 703-314-1473 james.walkinshaw@gmail.com 

Hospitality Ruth Hartman 703-321-8063 hospitality@ravensworthfarm.org 

New Neighbors Pam Ryan 703-447-6283 pkryan74@gmail.com 

Directory Coordinator 
Advertising 

Stephen Beste 
VACANT 

703-321-9110 
 

directory@ravensworthfarm.org 

Farmer  Editor 
 Preparation 
 Printing, Flyers  
 Distribution 
 Advertising 

 

Sara Ortiz 
Susan Deyampert 
Laura Asiello 
James Walkinshaw 
VACANT 

 

703-321-8757 
703-321-3150 
703-321-7840 
703-314-1473 
 

 

rfcafarmer@ravensworthfarm.org 
 
jfasiello@aol.com 
james.walkinshaw@gmail.com  
ads@ravensworthfarm.org   

Neighborhood Watch Tom Terry 703-209-2675 rfnw@ravensworthfarm.org 

Community Organizations    

     PTA President, Ravensworth ES Nicole Ferrara  president@ravensworthpta.org 

     Pool President Rob Hannam 703-321-7398  

     Green Thumb Garden Club Ursula Schuttinga 703-321-3535  

     Lancaster Fresh Community     
     Supported Agriculture 

Jennifer Auble 703-922-9353 jenmarzouk@yahoo.com 

     Golden Ravens Joan Crofford 703-321-7809  
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Association Meetings & Deadlines 2017-18 

For more information, go to: 
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/planning-development/lakeaccotink. The county is also asking for feedback 
from the community. You can send your thoughts and preferences through email to parkmail@fairfaxcounty.gov. 
 
At our next general membership meeting, among other items, we will further discuss the lake and we will vote on 
the adoption of a resolution. See the two drafts for consideration below. The first would be in advocacy of either 
Option 2 or Option 3. The second draft resolution includes Option 6 in that, supporting a lake in any form. 
 
Please take the time to become educated on the matter of the Lake Accotink Park Master Plan Revision and get 
involved. We will keep you informed about future developments. In addition, an organization called Save Lake 
Accotink has been formed for all those who want to preserve Lake Accotink in its current form. 
 
RAVENSWORTH FARM CIVIC ASSOCATION RESOLUTION 
 
In Support of the Preservation of Lake Accotink 
 
Resolved this the ___ day of March 2018 
 
WHEREAS: the Fairfax County Park Authority has undertaken a revision of the Lake Accotink Park Master Plan; 
and 
 
WHEREAS: Lake Accotink is an invaluable recreational and natural resource to Fairfax County; and 
 
WHEREAS: Lake Accotink Park is the most accessible park of its type in Fairfax County, being centrally located 
and convenient to 495, 95, and the Gerry Connelly Cross County Trail; and 
 
WHEREAS: Lake Accotink Park is surrounded by diverse communities of various population density, being adja-
cent to residential zones R-3, R-4, R-5, PDH-3, and PRC and convenient to residential zones R-1, R-2, R-8, R-12, 
and R-20; and 
 
WHEREAS: Lake Accotink Park is home to diverse flora and fauna, including nesting bald eagles; and 
 
WHEREAS: Lake Accotink and Lake Accotink Park is an important part of Fairfax County’s rich cultural and his-
toric heritage; and 
 
WHEREAS: Lake Accotink is, as a depositary of eroded silt and other pollutants, an important part of the Chesa-
peake Bay watershed ecosystem; and 
 
 

 

 
MONTH 

BOARD 
MEETING 

Farmer 
DEADLINE 

FLYER 
DEADLINE 

Farmer 
DELIVERY 

 
EVENTS  

March 7 Feb. 28 1 17 22 – Civic Assoc Mtg 

April 4 4 5 28  

May 2 2 3 Jun. 2 24 – Civic Assoc Mtg 

June    2 BBQ – 1st weekend of August @ Pool 

General and Board Meetings and Events are held at Ravensworth Elementary School on Nutting Drive 
unless otherwise noted. Meetings are 7:30pm unless otherwise announced.  

Con’t from Pg. 1 

Con’t Pg. 4 
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WHEREAS: there is overwhelming support from the community for the preservation of Lake Accotink and Lake 
Accotink Park; and 
 
WHEREAS: pursuant to the bylaws of the Ravensworth Farm Civic Association, the members of the Ravens-
worth Farm Civic Association have met to carefully consider the revision of the Lake Accotink Park Master Plan; 
and 
 
WHEREAS: the membersof the Ravensworth Farm Civic Association did vote to adopt this Resolution in Support 
of the Continued Maintenance of Lake Accotink: 
 
VERSION 1: 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Ravensworth Farm Civic Association, representative of the 
residents of the Ravensworth Farm community, supports the preservation of Lake Accotink and vehemently op-
poses any alteration to the Lake Accotink Park Master Plan that would substantively alter the nature of Lake Ac-
cotink and Lake Accotink Park as presently constituted, especially the elimination of the presence of a large and 
open body of water for the support of present flora and fauna and continued recreational activities as presently 
constituted and available to the citizens of Fairfax County. 
 
VERSION 2: 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Ravensworth Farm Civic Association, representative of the 
residents of the Ravensworth Farm community, supports the preservation of Lake Accotink and vehemently op-
poses the destruction of Lake Accotink for the support of present flora and fauna and continued recreational activ-
ities as presently constituted and available to the citizens of Fairfax County. 
 
Again, please become educated and get involved. 
 
Truly yours, 
Allan Robertson, President of the Board 
Ravensworth Farm Civic Association 
prez@ravensworthfarm.org 

Con’t from Pg. 3 
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LAKE ACCOTINK WILL BE GONE IN 7 YEARS 
 
By Braddock District Supervisor John Cook 
 
The future of Lake Accotink, including whether it will continue to exist at all, is on the front burner. There has been 
some discussion within the Fairfax County Park Authority of tearing down the dam and eliminating the lake. I be-
lieve Lake Accotink is a community asset worth saving, but the issue is complicated and community input now is 
critical. 
 
Lake Accotink has been dredged three times, at increasing cost. Unfortunately, sediment from upstream continues to 
settle into the lake, and one of the past hurricanes filled in much of the last dredge. Absent a new dredge, the lake is 
projected to fill in by 2025. 
 
The lake is being studied as part of the Park Authority’s Master Plan review for Lake Accotink Park. The Park Au-
thority has developed six options for the future of the lake. The decision between those options will determine how 
the rest of the plan is constructed. 
 
Here are the six options: 
 The first option is to do nothing and let the lake naturally fill up with sediment. This would turn the lake into a 

wetland area and take away its use for watersport recreation by 2025. It would allow the valley to return to its 
“natural” condition. It would require some dam maintenance which would cost around $4,700,000 every 30 
years. 
 

 * The second option is to keep the lake as it is by dredging every 15 years. Under this option, the initial full 
dredging would cost $29,275,000. A re-dredging would have to take place every 15 years and would cost 
$29,275,000 each time in current dollars. 
 

 * The third option keeps the lake and provides a more permanent fix. The lake would be dredged, and we would 
also construct a sediment forebay. The forebay is a small, mini-lake at the beginning of the larger lake. The 
forebay would collect the sediment that currently is filling in the large lake. Each year after the initial dredge 
only the forebay would be dredged. The large lake would remain as is and would not need re-dredging for about 
30 years. As an added benefit, the annual forebay dredges would remove sediment and thus provide an environ-
mental benefit, as sediment carries pollution from storm water runoff. This option would cost $45 million for 
the initial dredge and forebay construction, and $776,000 per year to dredge the forebay. 

 
*Editor’s Note: At the February 6 RFCA meeting, Supervisor Cooke noted that options 2 and 3 cost so much be-
yond any possibility of being incorporated into the Fairfax County Park Authority (FCPA) budget that either one 
would require funding from Fairfax County via the Board of Supervisors. Obtaining the money would likely require 
issuance of a bond. Supervisor Cook said he would need a campaign pushing to Save Lake Accotink, including a 
petition with at least 1,000 legitimate signatures, in order to get the attention (and votes) of those Supervisors whose 
districts aren’t affected by Lake Accotink. Their approval is necessary to get the bond question on a ballot or other-
wise secure funding.  
 
4. The fourth option is the installation of “beaver dam” structures in line with Accotink Creek upstream of the 

lake. These small dams would catch sediment upstream and keep the main lake area as it is. However, the small 
dams would eventually fill up with sediment and could not be dredged, so eventually we would be back to 
current conditions. This option is a less expensive, albeit temporary, solution. This would cost $933,000 for the 
installation. [Editor’s Note: Supervisor Cook said at the February 6 Civic Association meeting he has since 
been notified by the Parks Authority that this option as a stand-alone has been rejected. It might still be used in 
conjunction with another option.] 
 

5. The fifth option: removing the existing dam and returning Accotink Creek to a single stream within its current 
limits. This option has an upfront cost of $11,465,000 for dam removal, with only $26,000 per year in annual 
costs. The stream valley would eventually fill in and become a meadow and then forest, with the stream running 
through it. Sediment would run through the stream and be deposited downstream.

Con’t Pg. 9 
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6. The final option is the removal of a portion of the existing dam to create a smaller lake along with a single 
thread channel. The remaining lake would be 20-25 acres, compared to the current lake of 50 acres (navigable 
area of the lake is currently 30 acres). The stream would not run through the lake, but around it, so sediment 
would not fill up the lake, but instead continue downstream. This option would cost $13,218,000 initially and 
$26,000 each year for vegetation maintenance. There are no numbers yet on the cost for any re-dredging. 

 
The Park Authority outlined these options at its January 22, 2018 meeting. Some attendees to the meeting came 
away with the impression that the Park Authority favored getting rid of the lake. Staff further announced at the 
meeting that public comment on the proposals would be closed February 26, with a final decision coming later in 
the year. 
 
Since that time, I have met with the Director of the Park Authority, and am happy to announce that the public com-
ment period, at my request, has been extended into [May]. The Park Authority has also committed to conducting 
additional community meetings. I also conveyed what I believe to be strong community support for the lake. In light 
of these discussions, I believe the Director is very open to options to preserve the lake. 
 
The cost of preserving the lake is high, and that is an important factor in any decision. But as a county of over one 
million people, we regularly make significant investments in parks, libraries, community centers, and other infra-
structure for the betterment and enjoyment of the public. This project is no different. I am ready to work with my 
colleagues on the Board of Supervisors to find funding for an option that preserves the lake, if the community, after 
knowledgeable discussion, prefers that option. 
 
 
VOTE, LEARN, AND EAT – MARCH 22  
 
The Ravensworth Farm Civic Association Membership will have the opportunity to vote on a proposal, that our 
community supports, for the future of Lake Accotink.  Please come prepared to vote by reviewing the summarized 
six options proposed by the Fairfax County Park Authority and the two proposals the Association is recommending.  
The options and proposals are presented elsewhere in this edition of The Ravensworth Farmer. 
 
Senator Dick Saslaw and Delegate Vivian Watts have been invited to attend to review the recently concluded VA 
General Assembly session. We are hopeful their schedules will permit their attendance 
 
The Association will put on its own "Taste of Ravensworth" with refreshments provided by local eateries. If you 
have a food-related business and would like to share it, contact Scott Houghton at vp1@ravensworthfarm.org.  
 
Come, vote, learn, and eat! 
 
Ravensworth Farm Civic Association Meeting, Thursday, March 22, 2018, 
Ravensworth Elementary School Cafeteria, 7:30 PM 
 
Reminder!!! 
Eligibility to vote on Association actions.  Per the Articles of Incorporation " . . . each member in good standing 
(dues paid) of the Association shall have one vote." Membership is by household. 
 
If you have not paid your dues for 2018, you may pay on-line via PayPal or credit card at  
http://pay.ravensworthfarm.org, by contacting your block captain, or by contacting Elissa Myers at 
elissa@elissamyers.com or 703 321-7590. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Con’t  from Pg. 8 
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    R & M 

CLEANING  

SERVICES 

 
•RELIABLE 
•EXPERIENCED 
•GOOD REFERENCES 
•FLEXIBLE SCHEDULING  
•REASONABLE RATES 
 

WE BRING OUR OWN EQUIPMENT 
 

Free In-home Estimate                                                 
Weekly/Bi-weekly/Monthly or Occasionally                                   

Move-in or Move-out Office                                                                
 

Call MARYEN or RAUL at 
(703) 321-5335 

Licensed  Bonded  Insured 
 

TOP QUALITY WORK 
 

703-569-0345 
 

Ravensworth Resident 

NUGENT 
ELECTRIC 

Do you want to lose weight and get fit?.........give me a call! 
Private Fitness Studio 

 
 
 
 

Kate Alleman    Advanced-Certified Personal Trainer   Nutritional Consultant 
 

Phone:  (703) 304-4479       e-mail:finishstrongnsc@gmail.com   Website: www.finishstrongnsc.com 
 
Ravensworth Farm Resident since 1990                 FBI Agent retired January 2011 
 
I provide individual or two person training sessions one hour in duration.  The training starts with a 
comprehensive assessment.  We will work together to achieve your personal goals. 
 
10% discount for Military and Law Enforcement. 
 
 
Basic: Pay as you go                     10 session package                         20 session package 
Single session $65.00/hr            Single session $60.00/hr                  Single session $55.00/hr 
Two person session $85/hr        Two person session $80.00/hr        Two person session $75.00/hr 
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FREE TAX PREPARATION AND E-FILING, COURTESY OF AARP 
 
Source: The Golden Gazette, February 2018, published by Fairfax County 
 
The AARP Foundation Tax-Aide program provides free federal tax return preparation and e-filing from Feb. 1 
(Mason District Government Center will open January 29) through April 18 by volunteers certified by the IRS. 
 
Counselors handle almost all forms of income and work with taxpayers to help them get all the deductions and 
credits for which they qualify. Although the program has no income limits, Tax-Aide clients are generally low- and 
middle-income taxpayers. 
 
You do not need to be an AARP member to take advantage of this service, which is available to taxpayers of all 
ages, with special attention to seniors. Taxpayers need to bring: photo ID; Social Security cards for themselves and 
dependents; a copy of last year’s tax returns (even if taxes were done at the site the prior year) and all tax docu-
ments they have received such as W-2s, Social Security benefit statements, 1099 interest, dividend, and pension/
IRA statements, and brokers’ statements. 
 
Self-employed individuals should bring information about the earnings and expens-
es of their businesses. Also necessary, for those who itemize deductions, are docu-
ments and records concerning deductions such as mortgage interest, real estate tax, 
personal property tax, medical expenses and charitable contributions. Those claim-
ing education credits should bring form T-1098 from the relevant educational insti-
tution and records of outlays for tuition and other qualifying expenditures such as 
course books. 
 
Call 703-594-6576 or visit https://www.aarp.org/money/taxes/aarp_taxaide/ to find 
a location near you. AARP TaxAide is a program of the AARP Foundation in con-
junction with the IRS. 
 
 
GREEN THUMB GARDEN CLUB  
 
The February meeting of the Green Thumb Garden Club had to be cancelled because of freezing rain but the Club 
members are looking forward to an active “Spring Time” of outings. New members are welcome to join the Club at 
any time.  
 
The March schedule includes a tour of the National Arboretum, April will be “prep time” for our annual plant sale 
to be held in May. In addition to the plant sale, a tour of River Farms Gardens is scheduled. Please call Member-
ship Chairperson Agnes Hite at 703-321-4808 for information. Meetings are usually held the first Wednesday of 
each month September through June. 
 
 
COLUMNISTS & WRITERS WANTED 
 
Are you a writer or wanna-be writer? Do you have information to share on a regular or semi-regular basis? Join the 
“staff” of The Ravensworth Farmer and share your expertise or information with the other 856 homes in our neigh-
borhood via the only medium they all receive- The Ravensworth Farmer. Email or call Sara Ortiz at 
ravensworth.farmer@gmail.com or 703-321-8757. 
 
 
SCHOOL TRAFFIC ON NUTTING DR 
 
During school drop off and dismissal times (8:15-8:35am and 3:20-3:40pm), Kiss ‘n Ride traffic comes north on 
Nutting Dr from Gosport Ln into the school. Then traffic exits the school by turning right on Nutting Dr and con-
tinuing north to Ellet Rd. Southbound traffic should not turn left into the school during these hours.  
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Because every child should 
know how to swim. 

 

Springfield, VA 
703-321-SWIM(7946) 

The World’s Largest Provider of 
Children’s Swimming Instruction! 

LEARN MORE! 
 

www.kidsfirstswimschools.com | facebook.com/kidsfirstswimschools 
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CLASSIFIED ADS may be placed in The Farmer at no cost to Ravensworth Farm 
residents. Classified ads may be placed by sending them to 
rfcafarmer@ravensworthfarm.org or to PO Box 1020, Springfield, VA 22151. The 
classified ad section is a service to Ravensworth residents and is not intended for 
business or commercial use. Ads for house sales, commercial services, etc. will be run 
in this section once. If you wish to repeat your ad, you will need to purchase 
advertising in The Farmer . 

FOR SALE 1999 Toyota Camry; 215,000 miles; all new emissions system; new headlights; no 
leaks; good condition. Been in the family since 2000. Call Sara or Michael at 
703-321-8757.  

HELP WANTED—
WANTED FOR 
HIRE 

We are looking to hire someone strong enough to briskly walk two large dogs for 45 
minutes. Initially we will walk with you, one day a week. Then, we would like you to 
continue, on your own walking them one day a week, year-round so that we have 
someone we can trust to walk our dogs every day for 7 to 10 days, twice a year, when 
we are on vacation. Please call Mrs. Patty George if you are interested, at 
410.884.1740. 

FOR SALE FoodSaver model FM2000 vacuum sealing system.  Air-tight heat seal, removal drip 
tray, seals with minimal bag waste. Includes 1 FoodSaver heat-seal roll, 3 FoodSaver 
heat-seal pre-cut bags, one quart, 2 FoodSaver heat-seal one gallon. Box has been 
opened once, but items never used. Original price $80, asking $50 Contact Danielle at 
703 321 7971 or dcara12291@aol.com. 

HELP DC 
HOMELESS 

Usable clothing and shoes, blankets, canned foods, etc., collected by a charitable foun-
dation for the winter needs of homeless folks in D.C. Call for free pickups 703703-321
-9268. For details, visit www.Kassirfoundation.org. 

WANTED Good used furniture for needy low income families in the Annandale area.  Needed are 
beds, dressers, kitchen tables & chairs, sofas, love seats, end tables lamps and TV’s.  
Unfortunately, we cannot take sleep-sofas.  Call Bill Sinclair at 703-321-7529 or the 
Annandale Christian Community for Action warehouse at 703-256-1991  Call the 
warehouse ONLY on Saturday mornings. 

MEET YOUR NEIGHBORS - BE A BLOCK CAPTAIN 
 
Block captains deliver pre-paid Directory orders and sign up new Civic Association members and deliver Directo-
ries on the spot. Forty of your neighbors volunteered last year. However, many streets didn’t have active block cap-
tains so membership was down- resulting in a significant reduction in budget for Civic Association activities. Sign 
up for a block near you or be adventurous and visit the other side of the neighborhood! Contact Elissa Myers to be 
a block captain- 703-321-7590 or elissa@elissamyers.com. 
 
 
NEW NEIGHBORS COMMITTEE 
 
Pam Ryan is still looking for volunteers to join the committee. However, she would like to thank Cindy Cho and 
Ashton Streavig for volunteering and joining the committee. They have been a great help! 
 
Please e-mail Pam at pkryan74@gmail.com if you would like to help or please let Elissa Myers know if you would 
like to be a block captain. (You can do both!) You don’t have to be a long-time resident of Ravensworth Farm to 
greet new neighbors or be a block captain. A friendly face and a few minutes a week are enough.  
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BOY SCOUTS 
 
Well, January did not produce much in the way of snow, but that did not stop Troop 991 
from taking a day trip to Whitetail Ski resort! It was great day of fun in the sun on the 
slopes! This is just one example of the kind of activities the boys plan for themselves.  
  
In February, we provided service to Cub Scout Pack 991, helping with their annual Pin-
ewood Derby! By volunteering to help weigh the cars and helping during the race, our 
Boy Scouts are demonstrating their leadership skills, providing a service to the communi-
ty and having fun at the same time.  
 
In March we’ll be participating in the Merit Badge Jamboree. This is a local one-day event filled with a variety of 
interesting topics that we can pick from. Counselors help us explore these topics and we can earn a merit badge or 
two.  Also, in March, we have our quarterly Court of Honor.  This event involves families, food and fun.   
  
Don’t miss out on activities like these as well as camping, team challenges, and much more.  
  
Come join us - Boy Scouts: 6th – 12th grade boys. Visit us Wednesday nights - 7:30pm @ Ravensworth Elementary. 
Troop 991 is boy-led, sponsored by the Ravensworth Elementary PTA and lives and scouts in your neighborhood! 
Learn more about us at: http://www.troop991.com. Contact Scoutmaster Bill Mitchell at 703-321-8072 or 
mitchwt@cox.net or contact Assistant Scoutmaster Ed Haggerty at edwardhaggerty1@me.com or (703) 622-5831.  
if you are interested… Or come by and see for yourself what you’re missing! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Experience a Ravensworth community 
church where all are welcome. 

 
 

5610 Inverchapel Road, Springfield, VA 
(703) 321-0507 (church)    
(703) 955-0288 (pastor) 
Pastor: Jenet Redfern 

 
 

Sunday Services: 
10:00 a.m.  Sunday School 
10:45 a.m.  Worship Service 

 
 

Please join us for these community activities: 
Children’s Playground 

Ravensworth Golden Ravens 
Christmas and Easter Special Activities for Everyone! 

 
 

We proclaim Jesus Christ and promote communities of 
joy, hope, love, and peace. 

 
 

www.CofChrist.org 
www.cofchrist-cbmc.org 

springfieldpastors@gmail.com 

MIRA Construction, Inc. 
General Contractor 

 
 

Home Improvements 
Decks & Porches 

Additions 
Electrical 

Kitchen & Bathroom Remodeling 
Basements 

Window & Door Replacement 
 

 

SPECIAL DISCOUNT FOR 
RAVENSWORTH RESIDENTS 

 
 
 

FREE ESTIMATES 
 

LICENSED     BONDED     INSURED 
 

 
Ravensworth Resident 

 
Phone:  (703) 321-8811 

 
melstep59@gmail.com 
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North Springfield Professional Center 

7009 Backlick Court 
Springfield, VA 22151-3903 

703-354-2124 
 

Since 1962 

 

We're on the right, headed south toward downtown 
Springfield, the same place we've been since this 

center was built. We’re a small, family owned 
business taking care of our annual clients with 

perhaps a wee bit more complexity than they care 
to input into Turbo-Tax. 

 
Our primary business has taken care of the same 

small business clients through two – and sometimes 
three – generations. 

 
 

We’re open all year. 

Sue Ellen Mann 
EXECTAXSUEELLEN@AOL.COM    

Roger L. Hefferan 
EXECTAXES@AOL.COM 

 

 
 
 
 

Alex Hamilton, Realtor 
Weichert Realtors 

9299 Old Keene Mill Road 
Burke, VA 22015 

 
Office:  (703) 569-7870 
Cell:  (703) 906-6525 

 
Serving Your Homeowner’s Needs 

Since 2001 
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NEW TIGER AT NATIONAL ZOO 
 
There’s a new tiger in town! Meet Pavel, a 10-year-old Amur tiger who lives at the Smithsonian’s National Zoo’s 
Great Cats habitat. He made his debut January 5 and is the first of his endangered species to be on exhibit here in 70 
years. In this Q&A, get the scoop on Pavel from Great Cats curator Craig Saffoe. 
 
Why did Pavel come to the Zoo? 
To put it simply, we love tigers! Recently, the Great Cats habitat has been home to Sumatran tigers primarily. The 
last time we exhibited Amur tigers was 1948—70 years ago. We have the space and capability to house three large 
cat species. 
 
In the past 8 years, we’ve had great success breeding our adult African lions—Luke, Naba and Shera—and they 
have produced 13 cubs. Having so many lions meant that we only had space for them and Sumatran tigers. Now that 
our lions are getting older and most of their cubs have been sent to other zoos per the Association of Zoos and 
Aquariums’ Species Survival Plan recommendations, we have created space for another large carnivore species. My 
team is excited to have the opportunity to educate visitors about the different subspecies of tigers and the ongoing 
conservation efforts in their native habitats. Although we do not have plans to breed Pavel, we look forward to 
breeding this species in the future. 
 
What is his personality like? 
Like most big cats who are introduced to a new place and new people, he is reserved and cautious when it comes to 
exploring his environment. That said, he is interacting well with his keepers and appears to be a relatively laid-back 
tiger. 
 
Are Amur tigers different from Siberian tigers? 
Amur tigers are commonly referred to as Siberian tigers, a nickname they received because of the region where they 
were found. Unfortunately, populations are declining due to habitat loss and poaching, both of the cats and their 
prey. Today, only about 360 tigers remain in a smaller geographic area near the Amur river, which is why scientists 
now refer to them as Amur tigers. 
 
How can visitors tell these the two tiger subspecies apart? 
Size and the color of their fur are the biggest clues for telling the two subspecies apart. Sumatran tigers are native to 
the forest of Sumatra and are the smallest of the subspecies; on average, a fully grown male weighs about 250 
pounds. Amur tigers are found most commonly in the forests of Russia and China; they can weigh up to 600 pounds 
and are the world’s largest cat species. Pavel weighs about 310 pounds, but he still appears very large in comparison 
to our Sumatran tigers, Damai and Sparky, and even our African lions. 
 
The physical differences between these two subspecies are largely due to where the cats live in the wild. Amur tigers 
live up north, where the weather is cold and the extra weight helps them to keep warm. Sumatran tigers, on the other 
hand, are found furthest south and don’t need to pack on as many pounds in their tropical climate. 
 
Apart from size, Sumatran tigers’ fur has a burnt-orange hue, whereas the coat of an Amur tiger is a lighter orange 
color. 
 
What is the biggest misconception about Amur tigers? 
Because of the lighter color of Amur tigers’ fur, some people confuse 
them with Bengal tigers, which possess a recessive gene that affects 
the color of their fur, making it appear white. This gene does not 
appear to occur in Amur tigers. 
 
This story appears in the January 2018 issue of National Zoo News. 
 
Source: https://nationalzoo.si.edu/animals/news/new-zoo-amur-tiger 
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Convenient Before & After Hours Pickup 
 

 

 

CAPITAL CAR CARE 
Complete Automotive Service 

Established 1977 

7978 Forbes Place 
(behind Ravensworth Shopping Center) 

 

 

 

703‐321‐8981 
 

 

60 Years of Servicing Cars by Three Generations of Sterns  
 

 

7:30am ‐ 5 pm M‐F 

“Early bird” drop off 
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Call Crowley for all of your plumbing needs. 

(571) 329-3226 
7715 Erie Street, Annandale, VA 22003 ● Licensed & Insured 

Call Crowley for all your 
plumbing needs 

Jim Crowley 
Master Plumber 

SAVE $50* 
No travel charge 

for customers in 
Ravensworth Farm 

* Applies to first visit only 
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EVENTS 
 
Something to add? Email RFCAFarmer@ravensworthfarm.org or call 
703-321-8757 to add to the calendar of events. 
 
** Mar 22 - Civic Association General Meeting, school, 7:30pm 
Mar 23-25 & 29-31 - "Hope Endures" Easter Pageant the dramatic story 
of the life, death, and resurrection of Jesus Christ presented thru music, 
dance and drama at Immanuel Bible Church. Tickets will go on sale in the 
spring. Members of the Ravensworth Farm community directing and on-
stage. Immanuelbible.church or 703-941-4124 
Mar 25 – Palm Sunday 
Mar 26-Apr 2 – Spring Break, no school 
Apr 1 – Easter Sunday 
** Apr 4 – RFCA Board Meeting, school, 7:30pm 
Apr 5 – Colonial Day – Fourth Grade, Ravensworth E.S., If you have children’s or adults’ colonial costumes avail-
able to lend, please contact Sara Ortiz at 703-321-8757 
Apr 16 – Teacher Workday, no school 
** May 2 – RFCA Board Meeting, school, 7:30pm 
** May 22 – Civic Association General Meeting, school, 7:30pm 
++May 26 – Pool Opens 
May 28 – Memorial Day, no school 
June 15 – Last Day of School 
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Ravensworth Farm’s 
Appreciation Day 

EVERY TUESDAY 
 

Present this flyer AT Kilroy’s and get 20% 
off your total purchase  

Not valid with other offers or discounts 

Dine in only 

Not valid on Happy Hour Specials 

Not including alcohol 

5250 Port Royal Rd. Springfield, Va. 22151 

703-321-7733 
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Ravensworth Farm 
Swim & Racquet 

Club 

Make a Splash!  Join the Pool! 

Join or renew online at 
www.ravensworthfarmpool.com  

 
Swim and Dive Team registration 

information located on line. 

Summer Employment Opportunities   
Go to the website for more information regarding the 
following positions: Manager, Life Guard, Snack bar.   

 

For Summer Fun… 
Your Neighborhood Pool has it All! 

Swim Team 
Fledgling Swim Team 
Swimming Lessons 
Gated Baby Pool 
Movie Nights 

Dive Team  
Playground 
Volleyball 
Family Night  Party 
Adult Parties 

Tennis Camp 
BBQ Grills 
Picnic Area 
Ping Pong Table 
Tennis Courts 


